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noted that, as of January 16, 1991, while procedures were being
modified and until all training is complete, Vermont Yankee
discontinued use of this contractor's services for performin
safety-related work. This restriction will remain in effect unti
we have reviewed the substance and effectiveness of the actions
taken.

In addition to the above, Vermont Yankee committed in Reference b)
to perform an evaluation of the root cause for why the contractor’s
Nonconformance Report (NCR) process did not identify the need for
application of the 10CFR 50 Appendix B program during accumulator
tank rework. This evaluation, which we expected to complete by
March 1, 1991, is still ongoing in conjunction with our other
contractor evaluation efforts. We now expect to complete this ro.
cause evaluation by June 1, 1991.

Vermont Yankee noted in ocur response to NRC Inspection Report 50-
271/90-14 [Reference b)) that we had become aware of additional
contractor employee concerns. We received those concerns, which
were presented by a former contractor employee, on January 11,
1991. Concerns related to the quality of the contractor’'s work
were as follows:

a. The qualifications of a contractor QA/QC supervisor were
called into question.

b. There was an implication that unresolved quality issues
existed regarding work performed by the contractor at
vermont Yankee.

Vermont Yankee 1mmediately initiated an evaluation of both
concerns, with the following results:

a. An independent review was performed to evaluate the
qualifications of the ideniified QA/QC supervisor. Based
on extensive review of the individual’'s qualification
history file and interviews with Vermont Yankee
supervisors who had considerable contact with the
contractor supervisor in question, we concluded that this
individual 1is appropriately qualified for the position
of QA/QC supervisor. Vermont Yankee also requested
contractor senior management to provide an assessment of
the individual's past performance in the supervision of
CA/QC activities. The response to Lthat reguest concluded
that the individual’'s performance in supervising the
contractor’'s Quality Program was very satisfactor%.
Based on these efforts, we have concluded that the
individual in question is agpropriately qualified to
fulfill the assigned responsibilities.

b. On February 7, 1991, Vermont Yankee management =t with
the concerned contractor employee. At that tuime, the
contractor employee was asked about the implication that
unresolved guality issues existed.
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In response, the contractor employee stated no awareness
of any unresolved quality problems or concerns at Vermont
Yankee. Based on that statement, we have concluded that
no further evaluation is necessary and that no additional
safety or quality issues have leen identified.

We trust that the above information will aid in your review and
evaluation of these matters. If you have any questions or require
additional information, please Jo not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerelyt
(Jovmedt -7l

James P. Pelletier
Vice President, Engineering

jbb
cct  USNRC Region 1 Administrator

USNRC Resident Inspector - VYNPS
USNRC Project Manager - VYNPS



